
 

 

 

Recommendation for Council Action (CMD) 

Austin City Council Item ID: 12047 Agenda Number 3. 

Meeting Date: January 26, 2012 

Department: Contract Management 
Subject 

Authorize execution of a construction contract with DENUCCI CONSTRUCTORS, LLC for the Highway 290 and 
Airport Boulevard Wastewater Line Relocation Project, in an amount not to exceed $165,781.17. 

Amount and Source of Funding 
 
Funding is available in the Fiscal Year 2011-2012 Capital Budget of the Austin Water Utility. 

Fiscal Note 
 
A fiscal note is attached. 

Purchasing Language: Lowest responsive bid of eight bids received. 

Prior Council Action:       

For More Information: Richard Duane 974-7730; Yvonne Gil-Vallejo 703-6637; Susan Garnett 974-7064; April Shaw 
974-7141 

Boards and 
Commission Action: Recommended by the Water and Wastewater Commission. 

MBE / WBE: 

This contract will be awarded in compliance with Chapter 2-9A of the City Code (Minority 
Owned and Women Owned Business Enterprise Procurement Program) through the 
achievements of Good Faith Efforts with 0.00% MBE and 12.79% WBE subcontractor 
participation. 

Related Items:       

Additional Backup Information 



 

 

 
The Austin Water Utility (AWU) has identified an existing wastewater line underneath the Twin Liquors distribution 
center located at 5639 Airport Blvd. that is in poor condition.  This project will abandon in place the existing line and 
install a new line within a new easement, which will allow direct access for future maintenance. There is a $12,000 
allowance included in the bid to allow for the resolution of a known gas line conflict. 
 
The project team has met with and provided ongoing communication with all property owners who will potentially be 
affected by the construction of the wastewater system.  Communications with these groups will continue throughout 
the construction phase.   
 
The contract allows 42 calendar days for completion of this project. Construction is anticipated to start in February 
2012 and continue until April 2012.  
 
This project is located within zip code 78752 and is managed by the Public Works Department. 

 


